

April 12, 2017

Mr. Daniel Collins Nuclear Regulatory Commission Division of Material Safety State Tribal & Rulemaking Programs 11545 Rockville Pike Mail Stop T8E18 Rockville, MD 20852

Re: Appointment of North Dakota Member to the United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Dear Mr. Collins:

It is my honor as Governor of the State of North Dakota, to hereby reappoint the following individual to act as the State of North Dakota's primary liaison to the NRC:

Terry L. O'Clair, P.E.
Director, Division of Air Quality
North Dakota State Department of Health
918 E Divide Avenue, 2nd Floor
Bismarck, ND 58501-1947
Phone: (701)328-5188

In the event that Mr. O'Clair is unable to act as the primary communication channel to the Nuclear Regulatory Commission, he is authorized to designate an alternate individual to act as proxy on behalf of the State of North Dakota.

Sincerely,

Governor Governor

cc: Mylynn Tufte, State Health Officer

David Glatt, Chief, Environmental Health Section

Terry O'Clair, Director, Air Quality